

State of Utah Department of Commerce

Division of Occupational and Professional Licensing

MARGARET W. BUSSE Executive Director MARK B. STEINAGEL Division Director

AUGUST 31, 2022

Adam Sweet
Office of Legislative Research and General Counsel
210 House Building
State Capitol Complex
Salt Lake City, UT 84114

RE: Utah Legislature Business and Labor Interim Committee

Dear Mr. Sweet:

Enclosed please find the recommendation pursuant to Title 15A-1-204 from the Uniform Building Code Commission (UBCC) for changes to Title 15A, the State Construction and Fire Codes Act.

A public hearing regarding the proposed amendments to the building codes was held on August 10, 2022, at 9:00 a.m. with an anchor location in 474 of the Heber M. Wells Building and virtually via Google Meet. The public was given the link to join the meeting in order to provide means by which interested persons and the public may remotely listen to or observe the open portions of the meeting.

Public comment of the UBCC's recommendation to the proposed Utah code amendments was received and written comments were submitted by multiple parties; these comments were given to the UBCC for review, with copies placed in the UBCC files.

The UBCC respectfully requests that this report be presented to the Business and Labor Interim Committee for consideration.

Sincerely,

Thomas W. Peterson, Chair

Uniform Building Code Commission